
Lakeshore West Rail Corridor  Construction Notice 
 
 

Information as of December 2, 2024 

Burloak Drive Grade Separation - Update 

 

An image showing the Burloak Grade Separation and for illustrative purposes only. 

WHAT TO EXPECT?  

Construction on the Burloak Grade Separation project is moving forward. With input from the 
community, we have adjusted our plans. Instead of a 14-month road closure, a four-lane detour road 
will be built to maintain access along Burloak Drive. Minor preparation work will take place this year, 
with further updates to follow in the new year.  

This decision, made in partnership with the City of Burlington and the Town of Oakville, reflects the 
community’s desire to minimize construction impacts while ensuring continued access for residents 
and local businesses. We regularly review options to balance minimizing impact to communities while 
delivering the best transit infrastructure solutions for the project. While shorter-term road closures (up 
to 30 days) will still be necessary to facilitate construction, including to shift traffic to the detour road, 
we are working closely with local stakeholders to ensure minimal inconvenience. Additional details will 
follow as the project progresses.  

Thank you for your cooperation as we work to transform the rail corridor in your area. 
 

 
This construction notice can be translated into a 
different language upon request by emailing us at 
HaltonRegion@metrolinx.com.  
 Write to us at: HaltonRegion@metrolinx.com    
Find us on Twitter @GOExpansion  
Visit the website: Metrolinx.com/lakeshore west   

Cet avis de travaux de construction est disponible en 
français. Si vous êtes intéressé, veuillez envoyer un 
courriel à HaltonRegion@metrolinx.com.   

   

 

mailto:HaltonRegion@metrolinx.com
mailto:HaltonRegion@metrolinx.com
mailto:HaltonRegion@metrolinx.com

